[bookmark: _GoBack]                                                            Minutes

   McLean Rotary Board of Directors Meeting

                                     February 10, 2015


Present:  President Paul Sawtell,  Vice President Todd Dempsey,  Immediate Past President Dale Lazar, Treasurer Jan Auerbach, Secretary Michael Arietti, Director Eva Sereghy, Foundation Chair Glenn Yarborough

Minutes: Minutes of January 13, 2015 meeting were approved as submitted.

Treasurer’s Report:  About 17 members are currently late in paying their dues for this quarter.  There is a need to remind members to pay dues on time.  The Board agreed to purchase 4 new cash boxes for use at the Chocolate Festival and other events.

Rotarian of the Year:.  It was agreed to nominate a candidate after the President first checked whether the possible candidate was willing to have his name put forward.

Rotary  Citizen of the Year:  It was agreed that the Club would not put forward a candidate at this time.  We will monitor the decision of the McLean Chamber of Commerce to see whom it decides to select as its Citizen of the Year.  The McLean Club might then nominate the same individual for Rotary’s Citizen of the Year in the next cycle.

Membership Flex:  The President noted that there is a new program for Clubs to try out more flexible arrangements regarding when and how meetings are held and how members are expected to participate in Club activities.  The Club could sign up for this program that would then require a number of reports.  There was a discussion of this question, with members agreeing on the need for McLean to explore new ideas both to increase membership and to encourage members to become more active.    The Club will do so, but will not formally participate in the Membership Flex program.

DACdb v Clubrunner:  There was a discussion of the possibility of switching to DACdb as the support for our website, dues collection, and reporting.  It was noted that this would require a number of adjustments, but would have the advantage of having the Club and the District, as well as RI, all have compatible data bases.  It was agreed to continue this discussion at the next Board meeting and that frequent users of the data base should be briefed before a decision is made.

Possible Video:  Treasurer Arietti had circulated to Board members a short video prepared by his former UK Club that highlighted its activities.  The Board agreed to consider further the possibility of making a similar video, perhaps in conjunction with the Club’s 50th anniversary celebration.

r—

Preset: s ot o,V rsdens o ey it Pt
et i ot Tt e A S en A, Dt
[Srstermriv i sibiwiey

Moo Mt o ey 15,01 g e gy s i

e et i by e o
S s s o s e e e s

oot the oo s s st ot e st
S chmod Wit e P o Gl s et

prr it e e e
D B BV

e

e et g earan s s o gt
b et o e T o )
e
B i S P T )
B vt btk o

ey
o T e
o e e b
EETRr N eSS

Py e et OF g o s o ot e




